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Bernard Lewis Named Chairman
1971 Community Gifts Division

Bernard J. Lewis has been named
chairman of the Community Gifts 
Division of the 1971 Combined 
Jewish Appeal of the Jewish Fed­
eration of Portland.

BERNARD J. LEWIS

Mr. Lewis will head a small 
group of community leaders who 
will solicit the area business firms 
in behalf of this year’s campaign.

Active in the business and com­
munal life of the Portland area, Mr. 
Lewis is a director of the Greater 
Portland Chamber of Commerce, 
a director of the Maine Heart 
Association, and served in various 
capacities for the United Fund. He 
also is president of the Dartmouth 
College Club of Maine and chair­
man of the Advisory Council for 
Maine of the Small Business Ad­
ministration.

During the 1969 campaign, Mr. 
Lewis’s father, George, served in 
a similar capacity for the Fed­
eration.

NOTICE
The following were inadvertently 

omitted from the list of workers 
published in the last JCC Bulletin.

Brewster A. Branz, Morris Cox, 
Stanley Elowitch, Arnold Goodman, 
Julius Greenstein and Stephen 
Shapiro.

Our abject apologies to these 
excellent workers.

C.W.C. Installation Scheduled
For Wednesday

::

• >

MONTE CARLO NIGHT
DATE: This Saturday night, May 15, 1971.

PLACE: Jewish Community Center.

TIME: 8:00 p. m.

FOR: All members and friends who 
evening of games, luck, prizes, fun and

are interested in an 
festivity.

<>

11

::

:■

PRICE: $5.00 per couple to enter

PROMISE: A night to remember

and

and

play all the tables.

have a good time.

Registration For Show Club 
Now Underway For New Season

For the past four years we of 
the Jewish Community Center 
have had a Show Club for paid-up 
members only and have been able 
to attend many performances in 
Boston in orchestra seats.

NOW is the time to register for 
1971-1972.

You pay $5.00. $1.00 is for reg­
istration fee, the other $4.00 is a 
credit. Each time that you go on 
a trip, for the first four times, $1.00 
is deducted. If at the end of the 
year you do not use the $4.00 the 
difference is refunded.

The dates of the show are mailed 
to you or printed in the Bulletin 
with the dates that you must reg­
ister. If you do not register by 
the deadline you are put on a 
standby.

You may register from now 
until Friday, June 4, for the new 
year. No registrations are accepted 
by telephone.

Now something new has been 
added. Husbands can sign up for 
membership in the Show Club. The 
price is $10.00 per couple.

The rules are the same.
The bus leaves the Center be­

fore 8:00 a.m. Coffee and Danish 
are served at 7:30. We return to the 
Center about 9:00 p.m. All this for

(CONTINUED ON PAGE 4)

Campaign Leaders Heartened 
By Increased PledgesTol.LF.

Campaign leaders have been 
heartened by the increase in pledges 
to the Israel Emergency Fund drive 
of the 1971 Combined Jewish Ap­
peal of the Jewish Federation of 
Portland.

“We are happy with the num­
ber of persons who have increased 
their pledges to the Emergency 
Fund drive,” said Rabbi Harry Z. 
Sky and Dr. Harold L. Woolf, the 
campaign chairmen. “It is this fund 
which needs to be bolstered so 
that the State of Israel can meet 
its obligations to new immigrants.”

Campaign workers, Federation 
officers and board members and 
their spouses are again reminded 
to attend the breakfast in their 
honor to be held at 9:00 a.m. on 
Sunday, May 16, in the Jewish 
Community Center.

There are still some outstanding 
cards held by workers and if we 
are to meet this year’s goal there 
must be substantial increases by 
those persons not already solicited, 
Rabbi Sky said.

Eve., May 19
Wednesday evening, May 19, at 

7:30 p.m., is the time you should 
put down on your calendar and 
make note of the final Center 
Women’s Club meeting of the year. 
Dessert will be served. The meeting 
will be opened with an invocation 
by Mrs. Stephen Levine.

Who will be the “Woman of The 
Year”? Who is this outstanding 
worker? This well-kept secret will 
be announced by Selma Cope, re­
cipient of last year’s award.

Mrs. Morris Cox, a former presi­
dent of C.W.C., will install the new 
slate of officers:

President, Betty Sax; Oganiza- 
tional Vice President, Betsy Web­
ber; Administrative Vice President, 
Honey Goldman; Fund Raising 
Vice President, Faye Simensky; 
Liaison Vice President, Marlene 
Finegold; Financial Secretary, Ar­
lene Schwartz; Recording Secretary, 
Babe Fink; Corresponding Secre­
tary, Ellie Spiegel; Treasurer, Bar­
bara Millman.

A program by Lyric Theater will 
conclude the delightful evening. 
See you at the Jewish Community 
Center on Wednesday, May 19.

Change Being Made 
In C.D.C. Insurance

A change has been made in our 
Center Day Camp Camper Insur­
ance. The company which has cov­
ered our insurance for campers in 
the past has withdrawn a phase 
that should be noted.

In the past our insurance covered 
our campers from the first minute 
of the day that camp opened thru 
the last hour of the day that camp 
closed. This included Saturday and 
Sunday away from camp.

This phase has been eliminated 
by our insurance company and by 
other insurance companies covering 
similar camp situations.

The camper will be covered from 
Monday thru Friday either at camp 
or enroute home, but the weekends 
will not be included.

Notice—DEADLINE For Bulletin Copy Next Issue Is Sunday, May 23, at 7
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Words To Live By
The talk of a child in the 

street is that of his father and 
mother.

—Talmud

ATTENTION!

College Students And 
High School Seniors

Education Loans are available 
through the HEBREW FREE 
LOAN SOCIETY. These may be 
obtained whether you are at­
tending (or plan to attend) any 
college, business or technical 
school.

For further information please 
contact the Federation office, 
773-7254.

Mazel Tov
To the parents of the recent 

B’nos Mitzvah:
Jennifer Lewis, Joanne Potter, 

Hadassah Hannaford, Jennifer Gold­
farb, Laurie Wilensky, Elaine Sha­
piro, Cindy Carvel, Marjie Simen- 
sky, Paula Lerman, Hildy Smith 
and Susan Brenerman.

GENERAL CENTER DAY CAMP
C. W. C. SCHOLARSHIP FUND

Did you know that a contribution of $2.50 will give some child the 
pleasure of a day at camp? And that a contribution of $5.00 will give 
a child the pleasure of 2 days at camp?

For any occasion just call:
MRS. PHYLLIS ROSEN, 772-1158 or MRS. BEA SCHATZ, 775-0295

For Happy Day or Memorial Cards.
Speedy Recovery to 

Ben Troen
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Cope
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Cope
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Romanow

Speedy Recovery to 
Jacob Lamport 

Mr. and Mrs. Morris Isenman

Speedy Recovery to 
Mrs. Harry Judelshon

Mr. and Mrs. Morris Isenman

Speedy Recovery to 
Mrs. Rebecca Lepoff 

Mr. and Mrs. Morris Isenman

Speedy Recovery to
Mrs. Edward Caplan

Mr. and Mrs. William Sidman 
Mr. and Mrs. Bert Silverman

Speedy Recovery to 
Robert Loeb

Mr. and Mrs. Bert Silverman

Speedy Recovery to 
George Robinson 

Mr. and Mrs. Bert Silverman

In Memory of
Florence Herman

Mr. and Mrs. Bert Silverman
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Schilling

In Memory of 
Abe Miller

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Goldman

- ASK FOR -

Beverages
ftXGCEXGCEXf

21 DELICIOUS FLAVORS

Available in 10 oz. non- 
returnables, 16 oz. and 32 oz. 
non-returnable bottles with re- 
sealable twist off tops.

Fountain syrup and bulk dis­
pensing equipment available.

Tel. 797-4963

EVELYN KAPLAN
GIFTS

All Items Greatly Reduced!
66 Austin Street Portland, Me.

Tel. 773-0889

In Memory of 
Nathan Hyman

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Cope
Pya Cope
Susan Isenman
Mr. and Mrs. Herman Davidson

These Have Given 
Days At Camp

In Memory of
Anne Matson

Mr. and Mrs. Maurice Davis (2)
Mrs. Rose Morrison (2)

In Honor of
50th Anniversary of

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Mack
Barry Cohen

Speedy Recovery to
Mrs. Chester Simons

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Cope

Final Plans Set For 
“Teens-On-Wheels”

The planning committee for our 
new “Teens-On-Wheels” summer 
program met recently and formu­
lated further plans to help make 
this a memorable and rewarding 
experience.

The committee expects to have 
a meeting with the prospective 
campers before the season to iron 
out minor details in programming 
and get additional suggestions from 
those participating.

Because of transportation arrange­
ments, the number of campers has 
to be limited to 20, which leaves us 
with one opening available. Don’t 
miss out on the fun—let’s fill the 
camp—call the Center!!

STEELE DRUG STORE
947 Congress Street 

Portland, Maine

Telephone 773-5803

WILLIAM WEINER, Reg. Ph.

Free Delivery Service

WE CARRY BARRICINI
CHOCOLATES

Home For Aged Honors 
Mr. and Mrs. A. S. Levey

The Jewish Home for Aged will 
honor Mr. and Mrs. Abraham S. 
Levey at its 42nd annual banquet 
on Sunday, June 6.

The Home will express its ap­
preciation to the Leveys and to 
the Abraham S. and Fannie B. 
Levey Foundation for a substan­
tial gift made to the Home by the 
foundation in their honor.

The Home has already named its 
new nursing pavilion the “Abraham 
S. and Fannie B. Levey Nursing 
Pavilion.”

Sumner T. Bernstein, foundation 
trustee, will be the guest speaker.

Melvin L. Stone will be master 
of ceremonies.

Our Sincerest 
Thanks!

We would like to thank all those 
who helped to make the Sports 
Night the success that it was.

The turkey slicers: Barry Slos- 
berg, John Gerber, Bruce Ruben, 
Murray Rosen and Bob Rodman.

The cooks: Jean Meyer, Phyllis 
Rosen, Joanne Cope, Florence Ro­
manow, Jackie Robinov, Helen 
Isenman, Charlotte Silver, Shirley 
Rosen. Hazel Brenerman. Barbara 
Gilbert, Evelyn Litman, Jeri Wolf 
and the co-chairmen, Marlene 
Finegold and Selma Cope.

Table setters: Natalie Brenner 
and Liza Levinsky.

Waitresses: Patti Gilbert, Jill 
Greenberg, Roz Siegel, Leslie Chase, 
Tama Jacobson, Robin Chase, Elaine 
Bogg, Melissa Krigman, Susan Sha­
piro and Lea Diamon.

The maintenance staff: Erick 
Larson, Joe Gladu and Carl West.

The donors of the door prizes: 
Day’s Jewelry Stores, Kay Brooks 
Shoes, Carl’s Sporting Goods and 
Sulkowitch Hardware.

The trophy donors: B’nai B’rith, 
Mu Sigma Fraternity, Maccabee 
Club, Yudy’s Tires, Arnold Good­
man, Barnett Shur, Romanow’s 
Furniture, George Bress, P. Reuben 
& Co. and William Webber.

Maine Printing Co. for the tickets. 
Bruce Ruben & Murray Rosen, 
Co-chairmen

ALL STATE
Home Improvement Co.
COMBINATION WINDOWS

DOORS - SIDING, ROOFING &
PORCH ENCLOSURES

217 Brighton Avenue, Portland
774-0567

ALBERT R. JACOBSON

Thank You
Joseph Cope wishes to thank

Rabbi Bekritsky and all his rela­
tives and friends for their thought­
fulness during his recent hospital­
ization.
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With another Annual Family 
Sports Night out of the way, and 
only several weeks before activity 
moves outdoors, the calendar shows 
that another indoor season has 
come to an end.

However, the remaining weeks in­
doors have seen a return to the 
gym with something new. Floor 
hockey has taken over with an 
enthusiasm that would make the 
casual observer think he was in 
the Boston Garden watching the 
Bruins and Canadiens having at 
each other.

This game is played with hockey 
sticks which differ from ice hockey 
sticks only in that the blades are 
plastic — with a sting of their 
own. Some of the boys wear base­
ball shinguards or knee pads drop­
ped below the knee for protection. 
Action is fast and furious.

Waiting around the corner is 
softball. The weather thus far has 
refused to cooperate. The sceduled 
practice nights have been cold, 
damp and raw. Hopefully this will 
improve and the team readied for 
another season.

The switch to slow pitch will 
mean room for one more man to 
play regularly as a shortfielder is 
used. It will also mean learning 
to pitch differently as the ball is 
thrown in an arc. Bunting and 
stealing are not allowed. The latter 
means that the boys who have been 
missing the signs can do so with 
impunity; there is no need for 
them.

In this type of game hitting and 
defense are more important than 
pitching, which is the reverse of 
fast pitch play.

League play is due to get under­
way the week of June 7. If you 
plan to play this year please make 
your intentions known immediately.

Dave Brenerman is following 
brother Marty’s footsteps as a col­
lege varsity baseball player. Dave, 
however, is a pitcher rather than 
an outfielder. He is the only left­
hander on the Clark staff and has 
seen action. He is a sophomore.

DON’T FORGET THE 
CENTER’S BLOOD BANK

Air Conditioned 773-5071

Pagoda Restaurant
CHINESE AND AMERICAN FOOD

Orders Put Up to Take Out
Across from Lafayette Hotel

633 Congress St Portland

Participants And Award Winners At The 
Annual Family Sports Night Event

Left to right: Mrs. Murray Rosen, Gordon Plumb, Speaker of the 
evening, David Stone, Dean Silverman, Barry Schwartz, Murray 
Rosen, Cynthia Mack, Bruce Ruben, Michael Messerschmidt and 
Center President William Webber.

1971 Day Camp Plans Ready-
Season Starts Monday, June 28

Camp Director Alan Hirsch and 
Camp Committee Chairman Carl 
Lerman have expressed much 
pleasure with the arrangements be­
ing made for the 1971 camping 
season.

rhe dales lor the camp period 
are from Monday, June 28, through 
Friday, August 20.

The camp personnel is being 
completed and a very competent 
group of specialists, unit heads and 
counselors have been selected by 
personnel chairman Mrs. Philip 
Schilling, her committee and Camp 
Director Alan Hirsch. The new ap­
pointees will augment a group of 
last year’s returning counselors.

A letter will be sent to each 
parent shortly explaining the camp 
setup and advice as to clothing, 
regulations, bus pick-up and other 
pertinent information towards mak­
ing this season a very successful 
one.

ARNOLD BRYNES
formerly the owner of Haven’s 
Candy Kitchens, is now associ­
ated with—
iflark S’timsnn AasnriutrH

REALTORS

A Bowdoin graduate, he re­
ceived his real-estate training at 
the University of Maine.

If you are thinking of selling 
your home, why not take ad­
vantage of our knowledge and 
let us give you an estimate of 
the market value of your prop­
erty with no obligation.

Call Arnold at 774-6141

All is being readied for a variety 
of programs and activities that will 
benefit every enrolled camper. The 
children are in for a grand experi­
ence and a happy summer.
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David Turesky, son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Maurice Turesky, has been 
named to the Dean’s List at Am­
herst.

Charles Stone, son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Melvin Stone, has been named 
to the Dean’s List at Syracuse.

Steven Rosenblatt, son of Mr. 
and Mrs. Bernard Rosenblatt, has 
been named to the Dean’s List at 
Bates.

Good News To 
Parents Of Campers

Members of the Day Camp Com­
mittee met with local doctors, who 
have suggested that we adopt a 
new policy concerning medical ex­
aminations for the 1971 season. 
Since the camper returns each night 
to his home, an examination taken 
just prior to the camp season could 
easily be negated by being close 
to another camper, who is in contact 
with many people away from camp. 
Medical examinations under these 
conditions, therefore, do not nec­
essarily mean complete freedom 
from communicable diseases.

For this reason, our camp com­
mittee has decided to accept, for 
our camp programs, a doctor’s ex­
amination statement dated any time 
since the close of last year’s camp 
season. It should be noted, how­
ever, that any special medication, 
attention, and/or information, which 
is necessary for the camper because 
of a physical condition should be 
passed along to the Camp Director.

PARENTS
Attention

We are now accepting camp 
registration on a standby basis. 
We must have ample numbers 
to warrant hiring the fourth bus.

If you register, acceptance is 
contingent on those extras.

Don't delay — register now!

Centerland 
Attention — All

A SPLASH PARTY and ice 
cream smorgasbord will be held 
on Sunday, May 23, at 2 p.m., at 
the new pool at the Y.M.C.A. We 
will swim from 2 to 3 and go 
back to the Center for ice cream.

Please go directly to the 
Y.M.C.A. on Forest Ave. and 
have your parents pick you up 
at the Center at 4 p.m.

STE-MAR INC.
Home Services

ROOFING - SIDING

Combination Windows

KITCHEN REMODELING

ARTHUR JACOBSON

66 Caleb Street Tel. 773-7465
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Words To Live Tty
The talk of a child in the 

street is that of his father and 
mother.

-—Talmud

ATTENTION!

College Students And 
High School Seniors

Education Loans are available 
through the HEBREW FREE 
LOAN SOCIETY. These may be 
obtained whether you are at­
tending (or plan to attend) any 
college, business or technical 
school.

For further information please 
contact the Federation office, 
773-7254.

Mazel Tov
To the parents of the recent 

B’nos Mitzvah:
Jennifer Lewis, Joanne Potter, 

Hadassah Hannaford, Jennifer Gold­
farb, Laurie Wilensky, Elaine Sha­
piro, Cindy Carvel, Marjie Simen- 
sky, Paula Lerman, Hildy Smith 
and Susan Brenerman.

GENERAL CENTER DAY CAMP
C. W. C. SCHOLARSHIP FUND

Did you know that a contribution of $2.50 will give some child the 
pleasure of a day at camp? And that a contribution of $5.00 will give 
a child the pleasure of 2 days at camp?

For any occasion just call:
MRS. PHYLLIS ROSEN, 772-1158

For Happy Day oi
Speedy Recovery to 

Ben Troen
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Cope
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Cope
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Romanow

Speedy Recovery to 
Jacob Lamport

Mr. and Mrs. Morris Isenman

Speedy Recovery to 
Mrs. Harry Judelshon 

Mr. and Mrs. Morris Isenman

Speedy Recovery to 
Mrs. Rebecca Lepoff

Mr. and Mrs. Morris Isenman

Speedy Recovery to 
Mrs. Edward Caplan

Mr. and Mrs. William Sidman 
Mr. and Mrs. Bert Silverman

Speedy Recovery to 
Robert Loeb

Mr. and Mrs. Bert Silverman

Speedy Recovery to 
George Robinson 

Mr. and Mrs. Bert Silverman

In Memory of 
Florence Herman

Mr. and Mrs. Bert Silverman 
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Schilling

In Memory of 
Abe Miller

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Goldman
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Casca
Beverages

ftXGCGCGCt 3C€

21 DELICIOUS FLAVORS

Available in 10 oz. non- 
returnables, 16 oz. and 32 oz. 
non-returnable bottles with re- 
sealable twist off tops.

Fountain syrup and bulk dis­
pensing equipment available.

Tel. 797-4963

EVELYN KAPLAN
GIFTS

All Items Greatly Reduced!
66 Austin Street Portland, Me.

Tel. 773-0889

or MRS. BEA SCHATZ, 775-0295 
• Memorial Cards.

In Memory of 
Nathan Hyman

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Cope
Pya Cope
Susan Isenman
Mr. and Mrs. Herman Davidson

These Have Given 
Days At Camp

In Memory of
Anne Matson

Mr. and Mrs. Maurice Davis (2)
Mrs. Rose Morrison (2)

In Honor of
50th Anniversary of 

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Mack
Barry Cohen

Speedy Recovery to 
Mrs. Chester Simons

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Cope

Final Plans Set For 
“Teens-On-Wheels”

The planning committee for our 
new “Teens-On-Wheels” summer 
program met recently and formu­
lated further plans to help make 
this a memorable and rewarding 
experience.

The committee expects to have 
a meeting with the prospective 
campers before the season to iron 
out minor details in programming 
and get additional suggestions from 
those participating.

Because of transportation arrange­
ments, the number of campers has 
to be limited to 20, which leaves us 
with one opening available. Don’t 
miss out on the fun—let’s fill the 
camp—call the Center!!

STEELE DRUG STORE
947 Congress Street 

Portland, Maine

Telephone 773-5803

WILLIAM WEINER, Reg. Ph.

Free Delivery Service

WE CARRY BARRICINI
CHOCOLATES

Home For Aged Honors 
Mr. and Mrs. A. S. Levey

The Jewish Home for Aged will 
honor Mr. and Mrs. Abraham S. 
Levey at its 42nd annual banquet 
on Sunday, June 6.

The Home will express its ap­
preciation to the Leveys and to 
the Abraham S. and Fannie B. 
Levey Foundation for a substan­
tial gift made to the Home by the 
foundation in their honor.

The Home has already named its 
new nursing pavilion the “Abraham 
S. and Fannie B. Levey Nursing 
Pavilion.”

Sumner T. Bernstein, foundation 
trustee, will be the guest speaker.

Melvin L. Stone will be master 
of ceremonies.

Our Sincerest 
Thanks!

We would like to thank all those 
who helped to make the Sports 
Night the success that it was.

The turkey slicers: Barry Slos- 
berg, John Gerber, Bruce Ruben, 
Murray Rosen and Bob Rodman.

The cooks: Jean Meyer, Phyllis 
Rosen, Joanne Cope, Florence Ro­
manow, Jackie Robinov, Helen 
Isenman, Charlotte Silver, Shirley 
Rosen. Hazel Brenerman, Barbara 
Gilbert, Evelyn Litman, Jeri Wolf 
and the co-chairmen, Marlene 
Finegold and Selma Cope.

Table setters: Natalie Brenner 
and Liza Levinsky.

Waitresses: Patti Gilbert, Jill 
Greenberg, Roz Siegel, Leslie Chase, 
Tama Jacobson, Robin Chase, Elaine 
Bogg, Melissa Krigman, Susan Sha­
piro and Lea Diamon.

The maintenance staff: Erick 
Larson, Joe Gladu and Carl West.

The donors of the door prizes: 
Day’s Jewelry Stores, Kay Brooks 
Shoes, Carl’s Sporting Goods and 
Sulkowitch Hardware.

The trophy donors: B’nai B’rith, 
Mu Sigma Fraternity, Maccabee 
Club, Yudy’s Tires, Arnold Good­
man, Barnett Shur, Romanow’s 
Furniture, George Bress, P. Reuben 
& Co. and William Webber.

Maine Printing Co. for the tickets. 
Bruce Ruben & Murray Rosen, 
Co-chairmen

ALL STATE
Home Improvement Co.
COMBINATION WINDOWS

DOORS - SIDING, ROOFING &
PORCH ENCLOSURES

217 Brighton Avenue, Portland
774-0567

ALBERT R. JACOBSON

Thank You
Joseph Cope wishes to thank

Rabbi Bekritsky and all his rela­
tives and friends for their thought­
fulness during his recent hospital­
ization.


